
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

                        

                             

Hello to all Brigg Court & Chantry Garden residents 
  
I do hope you are all keeping warm, and not affected too badly with the recent foggy weather we are 
enduring. 
 
Firstly I would like to say a huge thank you for allowing me to be a part of your Coffee Morning, I 
hope to join in on more if you will have me?  I don’t think I will find the space in my diary to visit this 
side of Christmas so I just wanted to say I hope you all have a lovely and blessed Christmas and 
New Year. 
  
I look forward to visiting you in the early part of 2023. 
  
Best wishes 

Kelly  

  

Kelly Worgan 

Operations Manager – McCarthy Stone Northern Division 

 

NEW YEARS EVE the residents will be organising a get together to see the old year out in the 

residents lounge.  Dress optional but smart casual would be appreciated.  Bring your own drinks and 

a faith supper (everyone to bring a little something to share).  Another list will be on the notice board 

to ensure contributions are well spread. i.e. we don’t end up with 300 sausage rolls. 

The RNLI Christmas Raffle raised £395.  There were 3 winners from Brigg Court first prize Sandra 

(gin), Mave (wine and things), Mary D Whisky but did a swap. Mary D reports that the RNLI event at 

the Evron Centre raised a total of £1254. Thank you everyone for supporting this. 

Ruth’s Knit and Natter group are knitting hats for the premature baby unit.  Well done ladies. The 

Knit and Natter will be restarting in February but in the meantime if you wish continue meeting in the 

lounge please carry on. 

It’s that time of year when we thank everyone for all their contribution in making Brigg Court and 

Chantry Gardens a happy place to live.   A number of residents give up their time to organise events, 

outings and games which is greatly appreciated.  The site is much busier now that Brigg Court is 

almost fully occupied and most of the delivery men have found their way around and we very rarely 

see our friends from the fire brigade. 

Jane Robinson suggested that we have Christmas messages in the newsletter instead of sending 

cards.  Thank you Jane. Donations received £130 which has gone to RNLI.  Thank you everyone. 
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A Week of Fun had by All 

   On Monday 31st October, there was a Halloween Party at Brigg Court Community lounge 

   with a spooky quiz devised by quiz master Bill Mann, which Peter and Stella  

   beat teams from Brigg Court and Chantry Gardens. It's the taking part that counts of course! 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

On Saturday the 5th November, Bonfire Night a veritable feast 

Halloween Party revellers having a great time  

Pictured are Peter & Stella 

Halloween Quiz winners 

The quiz was followed by Karaoke organised by Annie. There were many “shy” volunteers 

who stepped up to the mic to give their renditions of well-known Ballard’s such as “Delilah”, 

“It’s raining men”, which went down a storm.   And a special mention to Jack for his “a 

cappella” version of some old army songs – they were magical! 

 

Saturday night the ladies did us proud again, with their culinary skills, Thanks to Sue & Denise for 

being Chiefs Chefs, Helen & Annie Chief Bakers, plus donations of Peanuts & Chocci Rolls from Andy, 

Pam & Margaret H, Ros for Pumpkin Decorations and helping serve along with Liz. 

Also not forgetting the clean-up team Sunday morning. And a big thanks to Joy for her organisation  

 

 



 

 
 
 

  

 

God Bless to all 

from 

Ruth 

No. 21 Ch 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy 

and Healthy 2023 

Pat    Apt 11 

 

Happy Christmas 

From 

Brian and Mary 

No. 5 Ch  

Christmas Greetings from  

Jane, Guy and Lulu 

No.19 Ch 

 

 

To all my fellow McCarthy 

Stone residents 

Wishing everyone a very happy 

Christmas and a healthy new 

year from 

Geoff  Ormerod Apt 7 

   

 

 

 

 

Merry Christmas to all 

Issabella Bishop 

 

Apt 31 

Best wishes to all from 

Lawrence and Mary 

Apt 29 

Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year to all 

David and Dianne 

Apt 26 

 

Have a Bingle Jelly 

merry Christmas and a 

happy and healthy new 

year 

From Annie 

No. 10 Ch 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Wishing everyone a very 

Happy Christmas and a 

healthy new year 

Andy and Pam 

Apt 28 

 

 

Wishing everyone a very 

merry Christmas and a 

healthy new year 

Keith and Liz 

No. 12 Ch 

 

 

Happy Christmas 

From 

Peter and Stella 

No. 9 Ch 

 

Merry Christmas and a 

happy new year to all 

Mike 

Apt 15 

 

Wishing everyone a very 

merry Christmas and a 

healthy new year 

Pat C 

Apt 25 

 



 

 

 

 

Best wishes 

Paul, Helen and Penny 

XXX 

Apt 1 

 

 

Bill and Sandra wish you all a 

very happy Christmas and 

a Healthy New Year 

Apt 37 

 

Wishing you a merry Christmas 

 

And a Healthy and Happy 

New Year 

Lynn  Apt 27 

 

 

Denise and Peter say Merry 

Christmas to everyone 

No. 8 Ch 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a very happy 

Christmas  

and a healthy new year 

Grace 

Apt 24 

 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS 

And NEW YEAR 

 

Angela 

No. 2 Ch 

 

Happy Christmas 

From 

Margaret C 

Apt 14 

 

Wishing everyone a very 

merry Christmas and a 

healthy new year 

From 

Peter and Chris 

Apt 16 

 

 

Merry Christmas 

Wishing for a happy  

and healthy 2023 for 

all of us  

Mary K   No. 3 Ch 



  

 
*  Thursday 1 December 2pm Beetle with Joy 
*   Monday 5 December 7pm  Bingo with Sue 
*  Monday 12 December 7pm Traditional Christmas singalong with Annie – bring own drinks and nibbles 
*  Tuesday 20 December 7pm Quiz night with Bill.   

 

The Filey Five were successful again in Bill’s  
October Quiz.  Lynne, Stella, Peter,  
Mike and Molly.   
 
In November Quizzy Rascals were back 
on form and won with team members  
Stella, Peter, Annie and Ruth  
 
 

 
 

MENS NIGHT   Phil was given parole from his cell in Brigg Court and organised six members of the 

“Boys meal out group” who went to Captain Wills on Thursday 17th November. I must say our “Mex 

Tex” variety was amazing, in fact we didn’t need to eat until the following Sunday! The meal and 

atmosphere was excellent. If you fancy going they are open Thursday, Friday & Saturday. Thank you 

Phil for a brilliant night out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        Andy, Alan, Bill, Phil, John C, Mike 

  RESIDENTS LOUNGE EVENTS 

Monday 11.00am Coffee 

Tuesday 11.00am Coffee 

Tuesday 2pm-4pm Mah Jong 

Wednesday 10.00am Armchair Keep Fit (approx. 25 Minutes) 

Wednesday 11.00am Coffee 

Wednesday 7pm Dominoes 

Thursday 11.00am Coffee: House Manager Drop In 

Thursday 7.00pm Film Night: Details on Notice Board 

Friday Techo Drop in  2pm – 
3pm 

John helps with computer, phone or tablet. 

Friday 7pm Cribbage 

Saturday is Strictly Night 7pm Bring drinks and nibbles 

Sunday 11.00am  Coffee 

 

 

 

 

The newsletters are a joint effort with McCarthy 

Stone, John and Margaret Clarke and Mary 

Kenworthy.  John also set up and maintains the 

website for CG and BC. 

Please send newsletter items to 

mkptkenworthy@gmail.com and website items to 

johnclarkeatpa@gmail.com 

The WhatsApp group is managed by Annie at No. 

10 Ch.   

For emergencies/problems over the festive 

season don’t forget Tunstall have all the 

necessary contact numbers.  Don’t forget your fob 

when you go outside otherwise you might not get 

back in as two residents recently found out. 

mailto:mkptkenworthy@gmail.com
mailto:johnclarkeatpa@gmail.com

